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Aurora Software Update Notice 

Important information BEFORE updating your Aurora software to V1.0.20 or higher

The following notice applies to ANYONE using E-Plex wireless locks or Aurora Enhanced Lockdown 

feature. If you are updating from Version 1.0.19 or earlier you must follow these instructions.

If you currently use Keyscan Aurora Enhanced Lockdown Feature: 

• Keyscan Aurora includes a new feature at Ver 1.0.20 for Enhanced Lockdown allowing users

to specifically control who can access any doors, at the person level, during an enhanced

lockdown event. This feature requires System Firmware 9.47 installed on all Access Control

Units (ACUs).

• If you do not have 9.47 version of ACU firmware, it is available now for order as part #

FWSACU.

If you have E-Plex wireless locks installed in your system, see below: 

• If you update to Aurora V1.0.20 or higher the process of updating has changed.

We have prepared this installation document to review the new installation process. PLEASE

READ before downloading this software update.

• Aurora at V1.0.20 or higher will provide unique control of all E-Plex ‘Guest or Manager' users,

at the person level, who will have access at their E-Plex locked doors during an enhanced

lockdown event. Note that E-Plex Master credential cannot be controlled with this feature and

will have access 24 hours per day at all doors.

IMPORTANT: 

• All previous versions of E-Plex services will not work with Aurora V1.0.20 or higher




